
January 17, 2022 

The Corporation of the City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive  
Vaughan, Ontario  
L6A 1T1 

Attn: Todd Coles, City Clerk 

Re: Comment Letter – File Z.21.052 – Amendment to Transition Provisions of 
CZBL 001-2021 - Comprehensive Zoning By-law of the City of Vaughan 
Item 3 – January 18, 2022 Committee of the While Public Meeting 
Langvalley Holding & K&K Holdings Limited  

Humphries Planning Group Inc. (HPGI) represents Langvalley Holdings, owner of the lands 
located at 2180 Langstaff Road, in the City of Vaughan and legally described as Part W ½ 
Lot 11, Concession 4, City of Vaughan, Region of York.  

We are also representing on behalf of K&K Holdings Limited, owner of the lands located at 
the northwest corner of Keele Street and Kirby Road, legally described as Part of Lot 31, 
Concession 4, City of Vaughan, Region of York.  

The City of Vaughan Council passed By-law 001-2021 on October 20th 2021, which is a new 
Comprehensive Zoning By-law for the City of Vaughan. HPGI has reviewed the Public 
Meeting Staff Report for Zoning By-law Amendment (ZBLA) File Z.21.052, which outlines 
proposed amendments to the transition policies of By-law 001-2021, and we will provide 
detailed feedback to Staff on the proposed amendments, as it relates to the Subject Lands. 
The Owner has an ongoing appeal to By-law 001-2021, related to the existing transition 
policies and how they relate to the Owner’s ongoing Planning applications and as such, the 
Owner has an interest in the proposed changes to the transition policies. 

We request notification of any upcoming meeting or decision related to ZBLA File Z.21.052. 
If you have any further questions regarding the above noted information, feel free to 
contact the undersigned at extension 244. 

cc. Nick Cortellucci
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